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Wildlife conservation is an important aspect of human existence. Observing wildlife 

is not only aesthetically pleasing but also broadens our understanding of nature. Wildlife 

sanctuaries are protected areas of the forest that allow the interaction between humans and 

the wild. Dr. V. D Nanoty, Principal, Shri R.L.T College of Science, Akola always motivates 

students to observe and learn from the nature. He also encourages students to be part of 

nature conservation organizations. Under his guidance, to promote education and learning of 

our wild, the Department of Microbiology & Biochemistry, Shri R.L.T College of Science, 

Akola organized an educational tour to Shahnur wildlife sanctuary and Narnala fort for PG 

students of Microbiology & Biochemistry on 13th December, 2022. Total 71 students along 

with 6 staff members took part in the tour. All the students and staff assembled in the college 

campus at 6 AM. After giving instructions to the students, the tour started at 6:30 AM and 

reached Narnala wildlife sanctuary at 8:30 AM. After breakfast and tea, the students along 

with staff and 10 trained guides started the trek of Narnala fort. Built in 10 A.D, the fort is 

located on the Satpuda range and offers a very beautiful view. It is the second strongest 

fortress after the Raigad fort. The trek is through the forest area and one can closely 

experience the nature while trekking. Mr. Amol Sawant from NGO Nisarg Katta extended 

his support throughout the tour. He informed the students about wildlife conservation and 

the ways we can conserve nature. He also talked about the manmade water bodies in the forest 

which provide drinking water for animals. He also showed the students the areas where 

animals are spotted. The local guides informed that the authorities of the sanctuary have made 

many efforts to reduce human-wildlife conflict. During the pandemic of COVID-19, about 11 

villages were rehabilitated from the area to ensure peoples’ safety from the wild. On Buddha 

purnima, i.e. 30th April, 2022, a 24-hour Machan Census was conducted to estimate the wild 

animals. The students were also informed about the flora and fauna of the area. After reaching 

the ‘Mahakali Dwar’ the students enjoyed the scenic beauty of the forest and the nearby areas. 

After returning from the adventurous trek of total 14 km, all enjoyed lunch. After lunch, the 

students organized a small event to showcase their talents in the form of poems and songs. 

They also expressed their views and learnings about the trip. All left the sanctuary at 5:30 

PM after the event. On the return journey, everyone visited Gajanan Maharaj Temple (Aakoli 

village). All the students along with Dr. H.S Malpani (HOD), Ms. S.N Gawande, Ms. M.M 

Deshmukh, Ms. R.C Kadam and Mr. R.R Pachori enjoyed the tour and returned safely in 

Akola at 9:00 PM. The tour was conducted successfully.  

 



 

All Students And Staff At The Narnala Wildlife Sanctuary 
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The Trek On Narnala Fort 



 

The ‘Mahakali’ Gate Of Narnala Fort 
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